GE ORG I A Richard E. Dunn, Director
“ Land Protection Branch

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive
Suite 1054, East Tower
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION DIVISION Atlanta, Georgia 30334

404-657-8600

November 6, 2018

Conagra Foods, Inc.

Rene L. Rimelspach, Counsel — Commercial Transactions
Legal and Government Affairs

222 Merchandise Mart Plaza, Suite 1300

Chicago, Illinois 60654

Re:  Voluntary Remediation Program Compliance Status Report
Swift Meat Processing Plant, HSI Site Number 10509
1189 North Main Street, Moultrie, Georgia; Colquitt County
Tax Parcel IDs M022A 004, M022A 004A, M022A 005, and M022A 002C

Dear Ms. Rimelspach:

The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) has reviewed the February 2018 Voluntary
Remediation Program (VRP) Compliance Status Report (CSR), submitted to EPD by Conagra Foods,
Inc., pursuant to the Georgia Voluntary Remediation Program Act (the Act), O.C.G.A. 12-8-100. We
also reviewed VRP Semiannual Reports 3 and 4. Based upon EPD’s review of these documents and
information in its files, EPD concurs with your revised Certification of Compliance, submitted to us
via email on September 24, 2018, that the site is in compliance with Type 1 risk reduction standards
(RRSs) for soil for tax parcels M022A 004, M022A 004A, M022A 005, and M022A 002C, Type 1
RRSs for groundwater for tax parcel M022A 002C, and Type 5 RRSs for groundwater for tax parcels
MO22A 004, M022A 004A, and M022A 005. In addition, EPD is not requiring any further
groundwater monitoring at the site. Therefore, you may properly abandon all monitoring wells at the
site in accordance with the Georgia Water Well Standards Act (OCGA 12-5-120).

In order to remove this site from the Hazardous Site Inventory (HSI), EPD requires that Conagra
Foods, Inc., execute the proposed Uniform Environmental Covenants (UECs) for tax parcels
MO022A 004, M022A 004A, and M022A 005. Revisions to the draft UECs should be made in
accordance with telephone and email correspondence between EPD and Conagra’s consultant, AMEC
Foster Wheeler. The revised UECs should be submitted to EPD for final review and approval prior to
distribution for signatures. Please submit the draft UECs to EPD by December 21, 2018. If you have
any questions regarding this matter, please contact Allan Nix of the Response and Remediation
Program at (404) 657-3935.

Sincerely,

/st\;rl MeégerF

Program Manager

Response and Remediation Program
g David Smoak, AMEC Foster Wheeler (via email)
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